
Advanced Clean Fleets Regulation

Notice of Retraction of Fact Sheet 

October 16, 2024

On or about November 20, 2023, CARB staff posted a Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) 
document regarding “Common Ownership and Control” as that term relates to compliance 
with the Advanced Clean Fleets (ACF) regulation (November 2023 FAQ). On October 16, 
2024, CARB removed the November 2023 FAQ from CARB’s website. CARB advises the 
public and regulated entities to not reference or rely on the November 2023 FAQ and, in 
particular, its statements regarding what constitutes “common control” under the ACF. The 
ACF regulatory language has always and will continue to control application of ACF. In 
general, FAQs are intended to assist regulated parties to understand regulatory 
requirements, but CARB is retracting the November 2023 FAQ to avoid any confusion it may 
have caused.

The retracted November 2023 FAQ document is available at the following links:

English: https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/sites/default/files/2024-10/ACFCoCFAQ_eng.pdf

Spanish: https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/sites/default/files/2024-10/ACFCoCFAQ_sp.pdf

Punjabi: https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/sites/default/files/2024-10/ACFCoCFAQ_punj.pdf

For further information regarding this Notice, please contact ACF program staff at
ZEVfleet@arb.ca.gov
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